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NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

September 9, 2013
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Sue Bannon, Paul Snyder, David Bryk, Karen White, Warren Woldorf, and Borough Council Liaison, Larry Auerweck.   

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:15 P.M.  Minutes from the July 22, 2013 meeting of the Joint Historic Commission and an excerpt from the HARB meeting minutes of July 24, 2013, both relevant to the property at 139 N. State Street, were distributed.  Mr. Craig announced two additions to the agenda:  an update of Act 537 and Stockburger’s.
NEW BUSINESS
2014 Budget
Mr. Craig noted that the only request in 2013 was for the recording secretary.  Other possible requests might include the use of a consultant or materials for a study.  Ms. Dunleavy is moving out of Newtown, but will remain the PC secretary.
Ms. Bannon made a motion to keep the Planning Commission budget the same as in 2013.  Ms. White seconded the motion, which was passed 6-0 by the Commission.
OLD BUSINESS

139 N. State Street Development
Mr. Craig reported that another extension, till December, was granted to the project.  He said that the letter to Council from the PC stands, as there have been no new requests from the applicant, no new information regarding meetings with neighboring residents, no word on lot line/property issues, and no new information about zoning issues.  Mr. Craig said that the Joint Historic Commission had met and approved the demolition of the additions but denied the demolition of the barn; the HARB concurred with these decisions.
Mr. Craig reported that the applicant has asked for a special hearing on the barn demolition issue; the date has not yet been set.  He suggested that the PC recommend that Council follow the recommendations of the JHC and HARB.  Mr. Craig said that the special hearing would be similar to a Zoning Hearing Board hearing, with witnesses and testimony.  Council will then make a decision as to whether they support the decisions of the JHC and HARB.
Mr. Woldorf said that the Borough Solicitor would guide the legal proceedings; a special council will represent the Borough and historic preservationist Jeff Marshall will be involved.  He said he did not know if there would be any witnesses on behalf of the applicant.  He noted that the hearing should be publicized as a public meeting.  Mr. Woldorf said that the applicant could appeal any decision to the county or state.  He said that the applicant has refused to go the Zoning Hearing Board, which is a less expensive process than other legal proceedings, and has decided instead to request the special hearing.  He said that compliance with the HARB ordinance would be considered.

Mr. Craig noted that the PC takes the overall impact of the project on the community and then depends on the compliance with zoning.  He said, to his knowledge, the applicant has not spoken with neighboring property owners.

Mr. Woldorf suggested submission of a recommendation from the PC, separate from the JHC and HARB.  He said that at later date the PC could comment on the parking spots, design and effect on the public.  It was noted that the PC has already made a recommendation and is awaiting any revised plans.  Ms. Bannon suggested waiting for the results of the special hearing, and said that it was the job of the JHC and HARB to advise on the historic issues.  Mr. Craig said that the PC may want to investigate parking options if the barn is not demolished, and may want to send a note to Council to seriously consider the issue of the barn demolition; the barn could be demolished before other issues were addressed.  Mr. Woldorf noted that, according to submitted plans, the shed would remain.  It was consensus of the Commission to wait for the results of the special hearing before taking any action.
Act 537

Mr. Craig said that the Act 537 Plan states that the sewage treatment capacity is adequate for the Borough, noting that there has been discussion about re-opening a sewage treatment plant at the Bypass.  He said that building a new sewage treatment plant would have to be included in the Act 537 Plan, and to revise the plan would cost about $13,000.  Currently, sewage from the Borough dumps in Philadelphia, who says that they may not issue any new EDU’s; this issue is holding up development of the Promenade and Stocking Works.  Mr. Woldorf said that current reports state that sewage issues are not being caused by the Borough.  Mr. Craig said that the PC should be aware of the issue; the vote for the revised Act 537 Plan will go to Council soon. 
Stockburger Development
Mr. Craig said he has heard that a new plan for the Stockburger property on State Street may be coming in, with a lower retail piece and four other units (they have 4 EDU’s available).  He said that they might be building the space as a shell, without specified tenants for the moment.
Miscellaneous

Mr. Woldorf said that there are discrepancies between parking space sizes in the Zoning Ordinance and SALDO, which have not been noted in any applications.  He suggested that there be a discussion of parking space sizes at the next PC meeting.  Mr. Craig asked the Commission members to review the issue.

Mr. Craig said he will present an update on the Comprehensive Plan and the portable sign issue at the October Council Work Session.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Mr. Woldorf made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of July 1, 2013, with the following changes:  
· Page 2, #3 in the motion:  add “HARB, and” after “and”
· Page 2, 3rd paragraph:  add “, HARB” after the first “Commission” in the line

· Page 2, 7th paragraph:  change “noted” to “voted”

· Page 2, Approval of Minutes:  add “Council” after “Borough” in the first bullet point

Ms. Bannon seconded the motion, which was approved 6-0 by the Board.
PUBLIC COMMENT – There was no public comment.  
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion from Mr. Snyder, seconded by Ms. White, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 7, 2013 at 7:00 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie P. Dunleavy, Recording Secretary
Newtown Borough Planning Commission
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